From: Cllr Jose Hales (SCambs - Melbourn)

To: michael.allen@greatercambridgeplanning.org; Cllr SallyAnn Hart (SCambs - Melbourn)

Cc:assistant clerk govSubject:FW: Planning queryDate:31 May 2023 14:32:58

Dear Michael.

I'm conscious that you might not be the officer who is dealing with this application, however if you are please see the email from the clerks office at Melbourn Parish Council.

If you're not the right person, would you be kind enough to let Sally Ann and I know who is please.

The application below if it's not actually in the Melbourn parish, it borders/straddles it. If possible I would very much like Melbourn PC to be added as a consultee.

Please don't hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards
Cllr Jose Hales
District Councillor for the Melbourn Ward (Liberal Democrat)

M: 07703 262649

E-Newsletter: https://www.sclibdems.org.uk/email_signup_melbourn

From: assistant clerk gov <assistantclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk>

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 2:07 PM

To: 'jose hales' <josehales@gmail.com>; 'Cllr Sally Ann Hart' <cllr.hart@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk>; 'Cllr Steve Kilmurray' <cllr.kilmurray@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk>

Cc: parishclerk <parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: Planning query

Good afternoon All

I am hoping you can help me with a planning query that has come in via the office.

Planning application 23/01726/FUL (https://applications.greatercambridgeplanning.org/online-applicationSapplicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=RU537ZDXFRD00)

Caroline Stokes called in with regard to the planning application above, this is a new application for a similar project that has previously been withdrawn.

Caroline's concerns are:

- The application is to the wrong Parish (Great And Little Chishill CP) as she believes this should be Melbourn (although G & LC CP have recommended refusal)
- The application is using an incorrect address (actually Caroline's) and the area seems to not have an address of its own
- Deadline for comment is the 6 June, so time is running out!
- General concerns of safety if the application were to be approved.

Jose, Caroline informs me that you know all about this application and is hoping that you can help her fight it.

If you would like to speak to Caroline you can contact her on 07836 205 700.

If you have a response you would like me to share please let me know.

Many thanks

Abi

Abi Williams
Assistant to the Parish Clerk

Melbourn Parish Council Melbourn Community Hub 30 High Street Melbourn Cambridgeshire SG8 6DZ

Tel: 01763 263303 (option 3) assistantclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk http://melbournparishcouncil.co.uk

Please note: My working hours are usually Monday to Friday, 9am - 4pm

The Parish Office opening hours are 10am - 1pm / 2pm - 3pm Monday to Friday

You have received this email from Melbourn Parish Council. The content of this email is confidential, may be legally privileged and intended for the recipient(s) specified in the message only. It is strictly forbidden to share any part of this message with any third party, without written consent of the sender. If you received this message by mistake, please reply to this message and follow with its deletion, so that we can ensure such a mistake does not occur in the future. Melbourn Parish Council considers email security to be a high priority. Therefore, we have put efforts into ensuring that the message is error and virus-free. Unfortunately, full security of the email cannot be ensured as, despite our efforts, the data included in emails could be infected, intercepted, or corrupted. Therefore, the recipient should check the email for threats with proper software, as the sender does not accept liability for any damage inflicted by viewing the content of this email.

By Contacting Melbourn Parish Council you agree that your contact details may be held and processed for the purpose of corresponding.

You may request access to the information we hold on you: parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk
You may request to be removed as a contact at any time: parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk
To view Melbourn Parish Council's Privacy Notice please click here

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby

notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived